
          

From Pastor Phill 
   
 

Of first importance to us as summer comes to an end is to announce the resignation of 

Roger Hicks, our Choir Director, after 7 years. I know you have appreciated the 

contributions his ministry has made to our worship, as have I. He, and Jean, will be 

missed. Crown needs its choir, and shortly we will begin the process of seeking a new 

Choir Director, which will take time. In the meantime, Holly Gast has accepted the 

position of Interim Choir Director. Holly has a background, education, and training in 

music. This will be a different season for our choir, a season to take us from where we 

have been to where the Lord will lead next. Holly and the choir will begin practices this 

month of September, and we should hear from them soon.  

Schole, the home school group that meets once weekly on our campus, returns on 

September 9, Thursday, a new day for them. They have moved from Mondays to 

accommodate our WomenΩs Bible Study in the Parish Hall on that day. The parents of 

those Schole students, there are about 50 of them, each take a subject and grade level 

to teach, and it really is a team and family effort. You will remember Elders and Council 

approved their presence on campus a year ago, and now begins another academic 

year. Schole is a nationwide movement of Christian home-schoolers, and we welcome 

them back. 

Here is a teaser on another subject, a full announcement coming soon: Holly is 

arranging a Shredding Event, utilizing a truck mounted shredder, in October. She has 

been sorting and organizing, and has many boxes of ancient records of which to 

dispose. The plan is to invite your shred-able stuff too, and combine it with an ice 

cream social or some such Lutheran church activity. Sounds like a great combination, 

ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƛǘΚ 

The άǎƻŎƛŀƭέ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ƙŀnds of the Assimilation Team, which has begun 

meeting after so long a hiatus. They are working on outings and activities, again, a 

return to what used to be normal. 

And what if normal falls apart again? We, like you, continue to monitor the Covid 

situation locally. If there is a tremendous turn for the worse in cases (currently about 

2000/day in our county of 4 ½ million people) we can return to the precautions of a 

year ago, masks, distancing, etc. For now, we feel as though our parish continues to be 

a safe haven in a crazy world.  

 

Fall 2021 

Worship Schedule 
 

Saturdays ς 4 PM 
Sundays ς 9 AM 

  
 

Bible Studies 
Sundays 

Bible Class ς 10:15 AM  
(Parish Hall) 

 

Mondays 
Women's Bible Study ς 

9:30 AM 
(Parish Hall) 

 

Wednesdays 
Bible Class - 9:30 AM 

(Parish Hall) 
 

Fridays 
Men's Bible Study - 9:00 AM 

1st, 3rd & 5th Friday  
Parish Hall 

 

Bible Class  
10:30 AM (Parish Hall) 
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Fall Office Hours 
Starting Sept. 7 

 

Mondays ς Fridays 

7:30 AM ς 3:30 PM 
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Adopt-a-Chap 
by Pastor Gary 
 

ά!ŘƻǇǘ-a-/ƘŀǇέΦ  bƻǿ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀƴ 
interesting name.  The LC-MS has 
recently begun a program whereby 
local congregations can adopt a 
military chaplain to provide prayers 
and support to during their military 
service.  As I first read about this I 
thought why not Crown of Life.  The 
program pairs a chaplain directly with 
a congregation.  Once the relationship 
between the chaplain and the 
congregation is established, the 
congregation is to keep the chaplain 
and his family in prayer. 
 

Crown of Life has chosen Chaplain 
Charles Mallie.  Chaplain Mallie is a 
Navy chaplain stationed aboard the 
U.S.S. Nimitz.  He is married and has 3 
children ages 8, 13, and 17.  Please 
keep Chaplain Mallie and his family in 
your prayers. 
 

If you wish to share an email with 
Chaplain Mallie, his e-mail address is:  
bluewaterhunter@earthlink.net 
 

If you wish to send a card or greeting 
to Chaplain Mallie his mailing address 
is:   

Chaplain Charles Mallie 
USS Nimitz CVN68 

Unit 100103 Box 2301 
FPO, AP 96620 

 
 

 
 

 

One wealthy man, whose hobby is collecting valuable antique books, especially 
Bibles, was reported to have paid $150,000 for an original 1640 Bay Psalm 
Book.  Rare, historic copies of the Bible, or parts of it, have commanded prices 
running into the millions. 
 

The true value of the Bible, however, cannot be calculated in terms of dollars 
and cents.  While some people value a given copy of the Bible because it is old, 
or because of its history, or because they love its poetry and prose or the noble 
language, the true value of the Holy Scripture lies in its message.  The Bible is 
the Word of God ς His ordinances and His promises of salvation.  Of them the 
psalmisǘ ŘŜŎƭŀǊŜǎΣ ά¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǇǊŜŎƛƻus than gold, than much pure gold; 
they are sweeter than honey, than ƘƻƴŜȅ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳōέ όtǎΦ мфΥмлύΦ 
 

The teachings of the Bible meet human needs, especially the greatest needs of 
all: to be at peace with God and to have His promise of forgiveness and of life 
eternal.  The Scripture is very plain in this respect, always bearing witness to 
Jesus Christ.  He is the one who, by His obedient life, death, and resurrection, 
procured life, here and hereafter, for all people and conveys it to all who 
believe in Him.  The Bible, having shown us the way to heaven, also shows us 
the right way to live in this world. 
 

This precious Book, telling us about the precious Savior and Lover of our souls, 
is meant for all.  It deserves to be read by all because of the Good News it 
convŜȅǎΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ǘǊǳƭȅ ǘƘŜ άWŜǎǳǎ .ƻƻƪΣέ offering us His love.  Thus children (and 
ǿŜύ ǎƛƴƎΣ άWŜǎǳs loves me, this I know, for tƘŜ .ƛōƭŜ ǘŜƭƭǎ ƳŜ ǎƻΦέ 
 

Take some time today and every day to open your Bible and see just how much 
Jesus truly loves you.  It will be time well spent. 
 
- 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Thoughts from Pastor Gary 
 

by Roger Hicks, 

 

 

As a young adult (we were young once, remember?) living outside Chicago, Labor 
Day always left me with a sinking feeling. Not far behind Labor Day the leaves 
began to turn and fall. My dad would put a rake in my hand and those leaves, piled 
up on the front lawn, would go into the wheeled wire basket for burning. I liked the 
smell of that smoke, never thought about air pollution. Maybe life was simpler 
then.  

The real problem I had with Labor Day was not that raking labor on a Saturday 
morning, but the certainty of the snow flying in just a few months. Not so here. 
Labor Day here is an opportunity to thank God for having given us such a wonderful 
place to live our lives and worship Him. Great weather follows Labor Day, nothing 
threatening at all. Great seasons of the church follow Labor Day too, Reformation, 
Thanksgiving, Advent, Christmas, all occasions to offer thanks to God for His 
continued blessings. Our parish is ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ōȅ ȅƻǳ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƛǘΦ [ŜǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ 
to bless God for all He does for us. 
      Pastor Phill 
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MenΩs Friday Bible Study 
by Pastor Ray Mirly 
 

Men of Crown of Life, you are invited to participate in the Friday morning Bible study either in the Fellowship Hall or via 
Zoom.  This will begin on Friday, September 3 at 9:00 a.m.  Yes, you decide if you want to participate via Zoom or come to 
church and meet with your brothers in the Fellowship Hall. If you are attending at church bring your personal Bible or 
there will be one available in the Fellowship Hall.  
 

Pastor Mirly will continue to lead this class.  The topic for Friday, September 3 isΥ άThirteen Ways To Overcome Evil With 
Good --- Focus on Your Eternal Life in Christ Jesus Rather than be Consumed by This Life.έ  
 

Vital information:   
 

1) If you have participated in the MenΩǎ CǊƛŘŀȅ .ƛōƭŜ Ŏƭŀǎǎ Ǿƛŀ ½ƻƻƳ ŀƴŘ ŘŜǎƛǊŜ ǘƻ Ŏƻntinue to do so, you need do 
nothing.  You will receive notice of the Zoom information you need to join the meeting on Wednesday along with 
a copy of the study. 

2) If you will participate in the Fellowship Hall, please send an email to: rgmirly@gmail.com  This is needed to 
prepare handouts and have seating properly arranged.  If you forget to send the email, come anyway. 

3) If you have been receiving notification of the Zoom contact information for this class and the study guide and 
desire to no longer receive this notice, please send an email to:  rgmirly@gmail.com  

 

 
 

New Share A Meal Ministry at Crown of Life 
 

Introducing Share A Meal Ministry..... a new ministry here at Crown of Life, with the goal of reaching out and providing 
some help (in the form of delicious meals) to those members that need a little assistance.  
 

In this last year and a half, and before, we have seen the need for help by many of members. It might be a need for a few 
meals after a surgery, after a loss in the family, or even just to get them back on track to good eating. And we have the 
ability to fill this needΣ ƛƴ ŦŀŎǘΣ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊǎΣ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ōŜŜƴ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎΧΦ 
 

Starting immediately, our ministry will be able to provide up to 3 meals (accommodating any ƻƴŜΩǎ particular food 
challenges). It might be a main meal, salad and dessert; or a pickup from Kentucky Fried Chicken or !ǊōȅΩǎ ƻǊ tŀƴŜǊŀ (not a 
commercial) with a delivery to the home. It might happen over a week, it might happen within о ŘŀȅǎΧǿƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ǿƻǊƪǎ ŦƻǊ 
the receiver. 
 

We will work with our Pastors, the Elders, Holly, and any of you that know or hear of a need by one of our flocks. Just give a 
call to Marilyn Goodnight (623.444.7551) or Kathy Beilstein (623.523.3156), let them know the name and contact info for 
the person that is in ƴŜŜŘΦ ²ŜΩƭl take care of the rest.  
 

For those of you interested in participating by sharing your culinary talents (that might be a favorite casserole that your 
family loves, or in the form of pick-up and delivery from your favorite restaurant, please give either Marilyn or Kathy a call 
to ƎŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŀƳŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǎǘΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ŘŜǘŀƛƭŜŘ ΨƘƻǿ ǘƻΩ to make it easy.  
 

άLƴǎǘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǿŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ƎƻƻŘΣ ǿŀǘŎƘ ƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΦέ tƘƛƭƛǇǇƛŀƴǎ нΥп 
 

 

Crown of Life Shredding Event 
By Holly Gast 
 

Do you have sensitive documents that need to be shredded?  If so, save them and bring them to Crown of Life on Thursday, 
October 21 from 9-11am.  We will have a shredding truck parked out by the Parish Hall to shred all your sensitive documents.  
Please note this event is FREE. Watch the October Newsletter for more details as we hope to provide some type of 
refreshments as well.  If you have any questions please contact Holly in the church office at office@colchurch.com or 623-546-
6228. 
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Women in Mission 
By Rita Grover 
 

As the summer starts to wind down, we are mindful of the constant blessings God 
has provided, and continues to provide, for us. Along with His providing for us, we 
in turn reach out to others who are in need. Our prayer is that we are always aware 
of the needs of others, physically, mentally, and especially spiritually. Here at Crown 
of Life our ladies have many chances to share the Love of Jesus with others. We will 
celebrate these opportunities on the Weekend of October 9 and 10. All of the 
women of the church are invited to be ushers and greeters. If you are able to help 
out that weekend please email Rita at Rjgrover1@aol.com 
 

The Stitchers have been very busy over the summer. ²ŜΩǊŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǇƭŀǊƴ (from 
donated, recycled plastic grocery bags) and turning it into sleeping mats for the 
homeless. There have been many baby booties, sweaters, onesies, and blankets 
donated to Choices Pregnancy Center and Arizona Faith and Families (in Peoria). We 
continue to meet on Tuesday mornings at 9:00 a.m. in the Parish Hall. Please plan to 
join us!   Questions? Contact Lola at lolaleshney@yahoo.com  
 

Please be aware of other upcoming events: 
 

September 14: Crown of Life ZOOM planning meeting, please bring ideas for 
mission opportunities for the coming months and get caught up with coming 
events. 
 

October 1-3, 2021 PSD LWML ²ha9bΩ{ w9¢w9!¢ (Friday 4:00 p.m. to Sunday 
12:00 p.m.) Las Vegas, Nevada, ά²ƻƳŜƴ ƛƴ aƛǎǎƛƻƴέ ǿƛǘƘ YŀǊƻƭ {ŜƭƭŜΣ {ǇŜŀƪŜǊΦ LǘΩǎ 
not too late to register. There are fun activities, a servant activity for the homeless, 
and meet Carol Selle (the speaker) who will speak on άHere am I, send Me.έ You will 
also get her book for free. Music is provided by Sandy and Eric Ohman. Rita is still 
looking for a roommate and you can carpool with her.  
 

October 9 and 10 - Women in Mission Celebration Weekend at COL 
 

November 6 (Saturday) ς Saguaro Zone Fall Celebration here at Crown of Life.  
Theme: Trust in the Lord          
Bible Verse: Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own 
understanding; in all your ways acknowledge Him and He will make your paths 
straight. Proverbs 3:5-6 
8:30 Registration/ Coffee and Breakfast Breads    Meeting 9 a.m. ς 12 p.m. 
Morning Devotion: Pastor Phill Robbins , mission speakers, meet new friends!                                                                                             
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Assimilation is Back 
by Judith Axelson 
 

Your Assimilation team is back---finally.  
  

Sign-up sheets will be at the 
information desk for Dinners for Six (for 
October, November and December ). 
Also, sign-ups for Ladies out to Lunch 
and Greeter/Guest Book volunteering. 
 

On March 30th, we have reservations 
for BarleenΩs Variety matinee, 
transportation by bus. Cost is $60.00 
per person including dinner, show, bus 
and bus driver tip. It does not include 
tips to the wait staff at BarleenΩs. 
 

WeΩǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ !ŘǾŜƴǘ 
potluck and cookie exchange the 
Saturday after Thanksgiving. 
 

If you enjoyed the Scottish piper and 
would like the whole band to perform, 
please mention it to the information 
desk.  
 

²ŜΩǊŜ Ǝƭad to be back! 

 

Quilt ing Update 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The quilters have been busy creating 
more quilts.  
 

During this year we have donated quilts 
to Street Light USA for young girls at 
risk and to Arizona Sunshine Angels for 
supporting foster children.   
 

We will be having a quilt sale here at 
Crown of Life in the Narthex November 
12-14.   
 

Members will be able to view and 
purchase the quilts during church office 
hours or before and after weekend 
worship services.   
 

TreasurŜǊΩǎ Report    
by Arlin Bates, Treasurer 
 

       July           Year to Date 

                  Budget Actual                  Budget    Actual 
Income      $53,746 $53,479          Income      $467,931 $475,236 
Expenses   $68,251 $47,880          Expenses   $477,757 $401,923 

 
See above for the financial report for month ending July 31 and year to date 

through July 31.  We continue to track a little behind on year-to-date income while 
expenses are being kept well under budget.  Thank you for your continuing support 

of Crown of Life Lutheran Church as we go forward with GodΩs work. 
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Christ Caring for People Through People 
By Ken Grover, Stephen Ministry 
 

άEncourage one another and build each other up, just as in fact you are doing.έ 
1 Thessalonians 5:11 

 

What is Stephen Ministry? 
 

Stephen Ministry is a way congregations can deepen and expand their caring 
ministry by training a team of lay caregivers to help Pastors provide that care. 
Stephen Ministers are congregation members who are trained to provide one-to-
one care to people experiencing various life difficulties. This is the kind of care 
Pastors want to provide and try to provide - but they cannot do it alone. There are 
simply too many people that are in need of care for Pastors to provide the care 
that everyone needs. 
 

Since 1975, more than 11,000 congregations have found the solution- Stephen 
Ministry. These congregations are of all sizes and types. They come from all across 
North America and beyond and represent more than 150 Christian congregations. 
Stephen Ministry works so well in so many situations because all congregations 
have two things in common, regardless of size, location, or makeup: 
 

First, at any given time, every congregation and community has people who are 
going through tough times and could really benefit from quality Christian care. 
 

Second, every congregation has people with gifts for caregiving who, with training 
and support, could do an excellent job of providing that care. 
 

Stephen Ministry provides congregations with a very effective way to bring 
together people in need of care - with people who are well equipped to provide 
that care.  
 

May God continue to Bless, Guide, Protect, and Keep you in His amazing Grace. 
 

Contact Pastor Gary 623-546-6228 or Dee Harries (Referral Co-Ordinator) 785-
562-6801. 
 

άBear one anotƘŜǊΩǎ ōǳǊŘŜƴΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŀȅ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ŦǳƭŦƛƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǿ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘΦέ 
Galatians 6:2 

 
 
 
 

 
 
        

 

Ladies Bible Study  
by Darline Vanderwerf 
 

On Monday morning, August 2, the Parish 
Hall seemed quiet and unoccupied, but 
soon ladies began to enter through the 
courtyard doors, and the sounds of talking 
and laughing filled the air.  Other ladies 
joined by Zoom and began greeting one 
another.  We had received a message 
from Pastor Phill, saying, ά!ƴŘ so you 
ōŜƎƛƴΗέ  !ƴŘ so, we did!  It was so special.  
We were back!   
 

The lesson was the last in a series, but I 
could tell that many thoughts and even 
questions were directed toward our new 
series which began August 16, ά¢I9 
SEARCH FOR OUR NEW HOMEτ
HEAVEN!έ   
 

As the lessons open, we begin a journey.  
Along the way, we discover some troubles 
and tribulations, but we also see great 
and wonderful things.  And as we get 
closer, the way gets brighter.   
 

If you would like to take this journey with 
us, you can begin on any Monday 
morning at 9:30 am.  You can visit, or you 
can plan to join us for the remainder of 
ǘƘŜ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΦ  5ƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ 
any lessons you may have missed. You do 
not need to call or register to come; we 
will meet you as you come through the 
door.   
 

There are three ways in which you can 
Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ [ŀŘƛŜǎΩ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ. 1) in-person 
in the Parish Hall, 2) on Zoom if you 
cannot come to Crown of Life, 3) by 
recording.  
 

If you have questions email 
(vdarlinev@aol.com), text (623-521-5454) 
or call (623-544-4038) Darline 
Vanderwerf.  We look forward to greeting 
you. 
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Thank you to Pastor Phill for the phone call of 

condolement while we are in Arkansas dealing 

with the loss of our son Steven.  Thank you all for 

the cards, letters and phone calls.  The love the 

church has shown us is really appreciated.  

-Byron and Gisela Brown 
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  Jesus, Our Role Model and Perfector of our Faith 

 

 

by Roger Hicks, 

 

 

Christine Escobar, GriefCare Coordinator 
 

Jesus said, I have said these things to you, that in me you may have peace. 
In the world, you will have tribulation.  But take heart; I have overcome the 
world. (John 16:33) 
 

In times of trouble and suffering, God provides comfort through the support of others.  
 

Ecclesiastes 4:9-10 states,  Two are better than one because they have a good reward for their toil. For if they fall, one will 
lift his fellow. But woe to him who is alone when he falls and has not another to lift him!  
 

If you are grieving the death of a loved one, please join us for our fall GriefCare group.  We will hold our first session, Is This 
Normal? Wednesday, September 8, from 9:30  to 11:30 a.m., in the Chapel. (We will provide refreshments.) 
 

We will meet in person. All our facilitators and most of our community are vaccinated. However, the Covid-19 virus and its 
variants are still in the community. We urge our participants to be sensitive, humble, and compassionate to those who have 
compromised immune systems or are caring for or in contact with loved ones who have compromised immune systems.  
Please wear masks and physically distance if you feel that keeps you and others safe.  We will sanitize the Chapel and have 
hand sanitizer available. 
 

As Paul implores in Philippians 2:1-4: If there is any encouragement in Christ, any comfort from love, any participation in the 
Spirit, any affection and sympathy, complete my joy by agreeing, having the same love, being in full accord, and of one 
mind.  Do nothing from selfish ambition or conceit.  In humility, consider others more significant than yourselves.  Let each of 
you look not only to his interests but also to the interests of others. 
 

Please call Christine Escobar at 623.218.6793 or email griefcare@colchurch.com for more information and to register for 
these sessions.  
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Daily Bread 
By Kathe Schmidt, Prayer Team 
 
 

When the disciples asked Jesus to teach them how to pray, He includŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ άDƛǾŜ ǳǎ ǘƘƛǎ Řŀȅ ƻǳǊ Řŀƛƭȅ ōǊŜŀŘέ ƛƴ the 
[ƻǊŘΩǎ tǊŀȅŜǊΦ  ¢Ƙŀǘ ǎǇŜŀƪǎ to the importance of daily sustenance for our lives.  God provided not only manna to His people 
in the wilderness when they asked Him for food, but their shoes and clothes did not wear out during their wandering years. 
  

ThrƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ Ǿŀǎǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƭƛǾŜǎ ǿŜΣ ŀǎ DƻŘΩǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ƭƻǾƛƴƎ CŀǘƘŜǊ 
takes care of every need, simply by asking it of Him.  He knows, but wants to hear what is most important to us; and Jesus 
left no doubǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƘŜƴ ƘŜ ǎŀƛŘ άǎŜŜƪ ŦƛǊǎǘ His kingdom and His righteousness, and all these things will be given to you 
as well.ά  IŜ ǘǊǳƭȅ ǘakes care of all His creatures.  Birds find their own seed; bees drown in the nectar of magnificent cactus 
blooms.  Even ǘƘŜ ǎŎǊŀǿƴȅ Ǌŀōōƛǘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ȅŀǊŘ ƛǎ ǎǳǊǾƛǾƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ Ƴȅ ƭŜǘǘǳŎŜ ōƛǘǎΦ  ¢ƻ ǳǎ Ŏƛǘȅ Ŧƻƭƪ ǿƘƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƎǊƻǿ ƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ 
food any more, God supplieǎ ǎǘƻǊŜƘƻǳǎŜǎ ŦƛƭƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƎƻƻŘǎΦ  L ŦƛƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƛŘŜŀ ǘƻ keep a spare can of coffee handy before 
running out, and replenishing soap products and paper goods, but storing things past their expiration date is as foolish as 
the farmer who decided to build an extra barn to store his riches to live happily ever after. 
  

Our wellbeing and contentment proceed from sharƛƴƎ DƻŘΩs bounty because He enjoys a cheerful giver.  There is no way we 
can ever outspend our Faithful Provider.  Praise God from whom all blessings flow! 
 

 
    

 

 

Joining the Church Triumphant 
Crown of Life members who recently were called home to Heaven are: 

 

Geneva Andrews, May 30           Kenneth Christensen, July 8th 
  Gene Koester, August 25            Roger Engelbrecht, August 28 

 

We celebrate the victory won for all the faithful dead, but we grieve for our beloved as well, 
knowing that God honors our tears. 
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Meet Cathy Meyer 
 

Cathy Meyer is the new Assistant Church      
Administrator at Crown of Life Lutheran 
Church.  Cathy moved to Sun City West 2 
years ago after living most of her life in the 
Auburn, Washington area.  She loves 
serving the Lord in a number of church 
ministries including altar guild, card 
ministry, mission board, ushering and 
worship technical support. 
 

Cathy enjoys gardening, and is slowly learning the challenges of growing in the 
desert. She also enjoys walking, crafts, working on DIY projects around the 
house, and hopes to do some traveling.  Her latest challenge is training her 3-
month-old Cockapoo puppy Tully. 
 

The ΨDog Days of SummerΩ and your Council still at work 
By Mike Krischler, President 
 

Here we are more thaƴ ƘŀƭŦǿŀȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǿŜǘ Ƴƻƴǎƻƻn 
season.  IƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅ ǿŜΩƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ Ŏatch up on our water deficit without any 
severe weather and our members who are spending the summer locally are 
enjoying the extra rain this year. 
 

While the Council routinely does not meet during the summer, work continues 
on the various parish administration tasks necessary to keep our church 
functioning smoothly.  That said, when needs arise the Council is called into 
session to review and make decisions on behalf of our members.  Most recently 
the Council met on August 17 to consider various matters, the highlights of 
which are: 
 

¶ PastorΩǎ ŀƴŘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎ ƻƴ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ 
matters 

¶ Board of TrusteesΩ bid proposals for parking lot seal coating 

¶ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘǳǎ ƻŦ /h[ ŀŎŎƻunts with various financial 
institutions 

¶ Board of TrusteesΩ report on completion of roof repairs 

¶ tǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ƻŦ bƻƳƛƴŀǘƛƴƎ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻ Ŧƛll the slate of candidates for 
November Voters Meeting 

¶ Updates on several Human Resource related items  
¶  

The detailed minutes of this and all Council meetings are available on the 
church website should you desire more detailed information.  I or any member 
of the Council would welcome your inquiry and be happy to answer any 
questions. 
 

Please continue to keep your parish leadership in your prayers, travel safely 
back to Arizona, and as always let me or any member of your Church Council 
know if you have any questions or concerns. 

 

Flower Committee 
by Florella Denzin 
 

September, the month of golds, reds, 
oranges, and browns.  I have a 
suncatcher leaf saying άLet Go Let 
God.έ  
 

Since my July lumbar back fusion, I 
have a new mantra: BLT= Do Not Bend, 
Do Not Lift over 5 pounds, Do Not 
Twist.   
 

There is BLT, Bacon, Lettuce , Tomato 
Sandwich we all know. These letters 
could mean our Big and Little Trials 
leading us to Trusting God more,  
For me, trusting God for my healing 
strength which He is providing with  
my COL family prayers.  I truly 
appreciate these.  My reacher is my 
earthly " buddy " for floor items and 
even getting dressed.  Sometimes 
another "buddy" is the walker or 
Jerry's hand. Allow Jesus to be your 
"buddy" in the Big and Little Trials in 
your life.  Hold His Hand and Trust 
Him. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

September 
4-5 Arlin and Lynn Bates in 

celebration of their 54th 
anniversary.  

 

11-12   Cora Weiss in memory of her  
husband for his 30 years in 
heaven.  

 

18-19 Jack and Pat Coyle in 
celebration of their 50th 
anniversary.  

   

   



             
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

September Servants 
Senior Pastor     Rev. Phill Robbins 
Assisting Pastor  Rev. Gary Smith 
Pastoral Assistants 

    Rev. Vern Ermeling, Rev. Ron Luedemann,       
Rev. Ray Mirly 
 

ELDERS 
(4:00) Duane Rawson, Ron Mara,  

Dave Sawyer 
(9:00) Duane Rawson, Paul Brown 
 

TRUSTEES 
(4:00) Willie Lundquist 
(9:00) Bob Hammann 
 

FLOWERS 
Florella Denzin, Vicki Jolin, Sheila Mecham, 
Karen Murphy, Darlene McAfee, Denise 
Trevarrow, Jan Tvinnereim, Cora Weiss 
 

SOUND TECHNICIANS  
Sept. 4: Joe Jellison 
Sept. 5: Cathy Meyer 
Sept. 11/25: Dave Sawyer 
Sept. 12: Mike Krischler 
Sept. 18: Tim Gast 
Sept. 19: Bruce Borchert 
Sept. 26: Gerry Harpt 
 

SCREENS  
Sept. 4: Ginger Stribling 
Sept. 5: Judy Brodzeller 
Sept. 11: Deb Christ 
Sept. 12: Bruce Borchert 
Sept. 18: Lou Garippo 
Sept. 19: Tom Mertins 
Sept 25: Kathy Beilstein 
Sept. 26: Kathe Schmidt 
 

TELLERS 
Duane & Orv Neal, Don Koepke, Howard 
Ludden, Wiley McAfee, Sheila Mecham, 
Sub ς Ken Grover 
 

VIDEO TECHNICIANS 
Sept. 4: Susan Schaffer 
Sept. 11: Darlene McAfee 
Sept. 18: Cathy Meyer 
Sept. 25: Tim Gast 
 

GREETERS 

Saturday: Rita Grover, Jeff Grover, Mary 

Kindy  

Sunday: Jean Majka, Jill Lienemann, Judi 

Schmidt 

Guestbook: Audrey Rolf 

Altar Guild  

(4:00) Arline Orchowski, Linda Sawyer 

(9:00) Kathy Beilstein, Cathy Meyer 

 
 

(4:00) Paul & Kathy Beilstein, Jerry & Karen Meyers 

(9:00)    Merv & Jan Tvinnereim, Lowell Janssen, Ginett Janssen, Cathy Meyer, 

Norma J. Miller, Paul Plapp, Carolyn Ziegler, Paul Brown, Gene Axelson, Jerry 

Denzin, Gordon Gonyo, Bill Schulzetenberg, Roger Wehrli, Don and Evelyn 

Sandstede   

 

 

  September 2021 

   

1 Donna Dempsey 
1 Florella Denzin 
1 Audrey Harpt 
1 Jan Knutsen 
1 Gene Koester 
1 Lorry Neuman 
1 Melvin Nicholson 
2 Lynda Frankeberger 
2 Bob Labus 
2 Marlene Peterson 
2 Merv Tvinnereim 
3 Susie Tomaszewski 
4 Teri Ziert 
5 Richard Anderson 
5 Richard Clancy 
6 Sam Genco 
6 Jan Rittmaster 
6 David Toepel 
7 Jim Haar 
7 Merle Huff 
 
 
 
 
 

 

16 Jeff Grover 
16 Wes Horen 
19 Ron Christ 
19 Jerry Roe 
20 Kathleen Johnson 
21 Lane Landercasper 
22 Geraldine Hastings 
23 Pat Achtenberg  
23 Jean Majka 
25 Sherrie Jessen 
25 Kathy Labus 
25 Jean Lange 
25 Doris Leibbrandt 
25 Marian Smith 
27 Dewitt Hoopes 
27 Jan Tvinnereim  
28 Christine Escobar 
28 Carolyn Ziegler 
30 Vicky Mork 
30 Jan Seaman 
 

 

 

7 Mike Krischler 
8 Earle Denny 
8 Joyce Lundquist 
8 Merv Schmidt 
9 Deb Christ 
9 Bob Deines 
9 Connie Droescher 
9 Joann Jones 
11 John Obradovich 
12 Dave DuRocher 
12 Sue Hood 
13 Donald Sandstede 
14 Marv Dietrich 
14 Steve Franke 
14 Dave Jones 
14 Joyce Nance 
14 Carolyn Obradovich 
15 Ilene Kuebler 
16 Jim Bor 
16 Donna Koelling 
 
 
16 Shirley Koester 
16 Joe Natale 
18 Eric Jager 
30 Jan Seaman 
 

 

 22 Michael and Darlene Markle 

23 Emil & Jan Seaman 

25 Merle & Carol Huff 

26 Gene & Judith Axelson 

27 Leonard & Shirley Swartz 

29 Dave & Donna Roeker 

30 Vivian and Bob Beaugrand 

30 James and Suzanne Duncombe 

 

 

 

 

 

7 Joe & Connie Rau 

9 Don & Marlie Abrahamson 

11 Paul & Sue Stuempfig 

19 Ed & Liz Crabbe 

19 Luther & Roberta Rasmussen 

20 Ben & Joan Stepanian 

22 Jack & Pat Coyle 

 

 

1 Al & Ginny McDuffee 

2 Arlin & Lynn Bates 

2 Dave & Helen Potter 

2 Randy and Lorrie Schulz 

4 Paul & Martha Plapp 

5 Dan & Mary Mehner 

7 Willie & Joyce Lundquist 
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